
Dear Requester,  
 
Thank you for your Freedom of Information Request. 
 
The councils response is as follows: 
 
The amount it costs each time residents wish to use council provided tips 
 
The Recycling Centres are free to residents, the costs of providing them are included 
in Council Tax. 
 
Your average bin collection rates (success as a percentage) 
 
We are a Waste Disposal Authority rather than a Waste Collection Authority and as 
such we do not collect bins. 
 
How often on bins are collected 
 
We are a Waste Disposal Authority rather than a Waste Collection Authority and as 
such we do not collect bins. 
 
The average size (in litres) of your bins 
 
We are a Waste Disposal Authority rather than a Waste Collection Authority and as 
such we do not collect bins. 
 
How much (in tonnes) your council recycled in the last full year you have information for 
 
In 2019-20, from the waste collected by our constituent Waste Collection Authorities 
and Recycling Centres we recycled and composted approx 181,000 tonnes. 
 
What percentage of refuse collected by your local authority is recycled (i.e. does not go to 
landfill) 
 
In 2019-20, from the waste collected by our constituent Waste Collection Authorities 
and Recycling Centres we recycled and composted 42.9%. 
 
I hope this now satisfies your request, and should you have any further enquiries please do not 
hesitate to contact me directly on the details below. 
 
In addition to this and for future reference Nottingham County Council regularly publishes previous 
FOIR,s and answers on its website, under Disclosure logs. (see link) 
http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/  
  
You can use the search facility using keywords. 
 
If you wish to raise any concerns about the way your request was dealt with, then please write to 
the Team Manager, Complaints and Information, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
or e-mail foi@nottscc.gov.uk quoting the reference number above.   
 
Kind Regards 
 
 

http://site.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/thecouncil/democracy/freedom-of-information/disclosure-log/
mailto:foi@nottscc.gov.uk


Complaints, Information & Mediation Officer. 
Complaints and Information Team 
Chief Executive’s Dept 
Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP 
 


